
Congratulations St. John XXIII 8th Graders! 
St. John XXIII 8th graders  
celebrated graduation  
last Thursday, May 24th with a Mass at St. John 
Church followed by a reception in the St. John 
Undercroft.  In addition to awards given for 
Achievement and Effort in each subject for  
students in grades 4 – 8, look on page 5 to find 
out about Special Awards and Scholarships that 
were presented to several 8th graders this year.  
Congratulations and good luck in high school!  

Memorial Day - Monday, May 28th  

Memorial Day Mass is scheduled for 8:00 AM at Holy Trinity Church.   
The K of C 4th Degree will attend the 8:00 AM Mass and Cub Scouts have been  
invited to join in.  Coffee and donuts will be served in the Holy Trinity Center  
following the Mass.  The Knights will join the American Legion Color  
Guard at Calvary Cemetery at 9:00 a.m. for the presentation of a  
wreath on the grave of Msgr. McNary.  Finally, the Knights and Scouts  
will participate in the Memorial Day Parade starting at 10:00 a.m. 
The parish office is closed and the 12:10 PM Communion Service  
and Adoration are canceled on Memorial Day. 
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WEEKEND MASSES 

     ST. JOHN CHURCH        HOLY TRINITY CHURCH  
       1405 FIRST AVENUE            201 CLARK STREET 
      SATURDAY   4:30 PM           SUNDAY    9:00 AM 

      SUNDAY      10:30 AM              

HOLY FAMILY PARISH 

A Catholic faith community called to serve God and others  
through Eucharist, prayer, education, and daily living of the Gospel values. 

PARISH OFFICE:  201 CLARK STREET, MIDDLETOWN, OH 45042 

(513) 422-0602         www.holyfamilymiddletown.com 

ADORATION   HOLY TRINITY CHURCH     
MONDAY- FRIDAY   12:30 - 4:30 PM 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
ST. JOHN CHURCH  SATURDAY  3:30 PM 

                                       

                                   COMING EVENTS 
   
 

 VBS Shipwrecked .………………..……….. Mon - Fri  June 11 - 15 
 

 Baptismal Preparation Class ………………...……… Wed June 13 
 

 Donut Sunday @ SJ ..………………..………....……….. Sun June 17 

 
 
 

Congratulations & Best of Luck to Barb Luksic! 
Barb is retiring after teaching for 40 years - 

all with St. John XXIII!  Read more on page 4! 



Health Ministry: 
Celebrate - Honor - Remember 
Memorial Day, originally called  
Decoration Day, began with Union 
Soldiers as a time to decorate the  
graves of the Civil War dead with flowers.   
Memorials are established to remind us not to 
forget. "Decoration Day is a day to give thanks, 
to pay tribute and to remember those who gave 
their lives to protect our country.  In reality, we 
should be thankful every single day of the year 
to honor our fellow servicemen.  It’s our duty  
to remember those who have suffered and  
paid the ultimate price.  We don't know them 
all, but we owe them all."  Memorial Day is the 
only day in which flags are flown at half-staff 
for only part of the day - until noon - then raised 
briskly to the top of the staff until sunset, to 
both honor the sacrifices of those who gave 
their lives and to inspire those who continue in 
their stead.  Although on this day we remember 

those who died in active service, a thank you 
goes out to those who have served and those 
who are serving.  And we can all pray for PEACE 
this Memorial Day.   AT&T Yahoo Search/Quotes 

Daily Scripture Readings  
Mon: 1 Pt 1:3-9 / Mk 10:17-27   
Tues: 1 Pt 1:10-16 / Mk 10:28-31  
Wed: 1 Pt 1:18-25 / Mk 10:32-45  
Thur: Zep 3:14-18a / Lk 1:39-56  
Fri: 1 Pt 4:7-13 / Mk 11:11-26  
Sat: Jude 17,20b-25 / Mk 11:27-33  
Sun: Ex 24:3-8 / Heb 9:11-15 / Mk 14:12-16,22-26  

 Monday, May 28    Memorial Day 

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   Michael Faeta - Birthday Remembrance 

    Tuesday, May 29 

    No 8:15 AM Mass J23 - Summer Break 

 Wednesday, May 30  
  12:10 PM  Mass HT   Mr. & Mrs. Albert C. Bagnall - Wed Anniv. 

       Thursday, May 31  

  12:10 PM  Mass HT   Florence Sweeney 

   Friday, June 1  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   Robert & Gabriella Mendicino - Wed Anniv. 

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT    

   Saturday, June 2  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   June Toth - Birthday Remembrance 

    4:30 PM  Mass SJ     Charles & Dorothy Sutter - Wed Anniv.  

   Sunday, June 3    Most Holy Trinity  

    9:00 AM  Mass HT   Doug McLaughlin - Birthday Rem. 

  10:30 AM  Mass SJ    Jean Gabbard - Birthday Remembrance 

  Saturday and Sunday - May 26 and 27 
    4:30 PM Mass  SJ     Deceased Members of Nori Family 
    9:00 AM Mass  HT   Frank A. Lolli and Scott Bruggeman 
  10:30 AM Mass  SJ     Bocho Elieff - Birthday Remembrance 

HOLY FAMILY MASS SCHEDULE   

 

Weekly Collections Stewardship                     

Sunday, May 20th   $11,921 
                                                 

Thank you for your generous stewardship! 

Our Prayers and Sympathy are Extended  
to the families and friends of Patrick Delany, 
who died May 14th , Tom Newsad who died  
May 19th,  Richard Dumford who died May 20th, 
and Daniel O’Neil who died May 23rd.  

In Your Prayers Remember  Mary Ann Rossi 

and Amy Lindon at Atrium this week.  
 

Going into the hospital or hospice?   
Homebound or know a parishioner  
who is?  Please call us 422-0602 and let us  
know!  We need your help in ministering to  
parishioners who are ill or in need!  

 June 2/3 4:30 PM SAT 9:00 AM SUN 10:30 AM SUN

 Eucharistic  Linda Day 1B  Marlene Ruwe 1B  Dale Gerber 1B

 Ministers  Dan Sack 2B  Janet Chase 2B  Joan Gerber 2B

 Frances Sack 3B  Don Accurso 3B  Bridget Clark 3B

 John Lyons 1C  Susan Combs 1C  Rosetta DiCristoforo 1C

 Vicki Hall 2C  Mike Klapheke 2C  Dominic Sberna 2C

 Linda Weaver 3C  Mary Ann Long 3C  Karen Gregosky 3C

 Ellen Krause 4C  Mary Anne Kelley 4C  Rick Gregosky 4C

 Lectors  Dan Mabry  Greg Wells  Hanrietta Nye 

 Beverly Mabry  Tami Wells  Joe Zappia

 Servers  Anthony Lococo  Hannah Dwenger  Matt Volle

 Mary Barlage  Nathan Dwenger  Sarah Volle

 Greeters  Dan Sack D1  Al Heckler D1  Krista Chaney D1

 Frances Sack D1  Jim Martz D2  Judy May D1

MINISTERS  NEXT  WEEK



Introductions to Readings 
by Bishop Ken Untener, in collaboration  
with Catherine Haven and Fr. Bill Taylor 
First Reading - Deuteronomy 4:32-34, 39-40  
The book of Deuteronomy contains a lengthy speech 
that Moses addressed to the people as they prepared 
to enter the Promised Land.  This was a place where 
the people worshipped many gods and goddesses.  
Moses reminds them that there is only one God -  
the One who brought them out of Egypt.   
Second Reading - Romans 8:14-17  
Paul’s letter to the Romans is his most detailed  
and important theological work.  In this portion  
of the letter, Paul stresses the importance of the  
Holy Spirit in the lives of Christians.  Through the 
Spirit’s presence within us, we enjoy not only  
new life but also a new relationship with God,  
who we can call by a new name.  

Rejoice and Be Glad 
Apostolic Exhortation by Pope Francis 
God calls all Christians to be saints  ̶ 
not plastic statues of saints, but real 
people who make time for prayer and 
who show loving care for others in the 
simplest gestures, Pope Francis said  
in his new document on holiness.  “Do not be afraid of  
holiness.  It will take away none of your energy, vitality 
or joy,” the pope wrote in “Gaudete et Exsultate” 
(“Rejoice and Be Glad”), his apostolic exhortation  
on “the call to holiness in today’s world.”  Below is  
the fifth of six excerpts from this apostolic letter.  

 A Christian cannot think of his or her mission on   

 earth without seeing it as a path of holiness, for  

 “this is the will of God, your sanctification”  

 (1 Thess 4:3).  Each saint is a mission, planned by 

 the Father to reflect and embody, at a specific   

 moment in history, a certain aspect of the Gospel.    

 That mission has its fullest meaning in Christ, and  

 can only be understood through him.  At its core,  

 holiness is experiencing, in union with Christ, the   

 mysteries of his life.  It consists in uniting ourselves  

 to the Lord’s death and resurrection in a unique  

 and personal way, constantly dying and rising  

 anew with him. 

Baptismal Preparation Class 
Wed, June 13th  7 PM  St. John Rectory 
If you are expecting your first baby or want 
your first child baptized we ask that you  
attend a baptismal preparation class, held quarterly 
throughout the year.  The next baptismal preparation 
class is set for Wednesday, June 13th at 7:00 p.m. in the 
St. John Rectory.  Call the office 422-0602 to register. 

Graduating from High School this Year? 
Parish families with graduating seniors are  
invited to send in a photo of their graduate  
for a Special Photo Spread set for the June 3rd bulletin.  
Send a digital photo via email to monica@holyfamily 
middletown.com or bring one by the parish office to  
be scanned - it only takes a minute.  Senior photos or  
a photograph from the graduation ceremony or with  
the grad in their cap and gown are appropriate.  Please  
include the name of your graduate plus the high school 
they attended.  The Graduation Congratulations photo 

spread deadline is 2 PM Tuesday, May 29th. 

Kara Serving in Hawaii Today! 
A pilgrimage to serve at Mass in all 50 states  
-  which began in 2013 - will be fulfilled when  
Kara Jackson serves in Hawaii today!  Hopefully 
we’ll have some photos to share next week!  

Happy Birthday Art Bidwell!  
Art celebrated his 90th birthday on Saturday, May 19th!  

Although these birthday wishes 
Will arrive a little late 

You're always wished much happiness  
No matter what the date!   

Thank you from Fr. Raju Pilla   
It is with immense gratitude that  

I write to say thanks so very much for 

making my visit a fruitful one.  I enjoyed your 

amazing churches, devotional liturgy and music, 

friendly atmosphere, and the lively community  

and great hospitality of Holy Family!  Thank you 

also for the generous sacrifice you have made in  

the Appeal collection in support of our struggling 

fishermen community.  However helpless we are to 

repay you for your kindness, we pray that God 

bless you and reward your missionary zeal.  



 

Baptismal Preparation Class  Wednesday, June 13th 

7:00 p.m. in the St. John Rectory 
 

Vacation Bible School Pig Roast & Picnic 
Friday, June 15th   6:00 p.m. Holy Trinity Grounds 
 

Coffee & Donuts  Sunday, June 17th following the  
10:30 AM Mass - St. John Church  
Enjoy a performance of VBS songs!  
 
 

 

 

Parish Bocce League  Thursday nights - HT Grounds 
Early Birds @ 4:30 p.m. and Night Owls @ 6:45 p.m. 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Meeting  Monday, June 4th  
7:00 p.m. in the Holy Trinity Center 
 

Gathering of Widows  Tuesday, June 5th    

11:00 a.m. in the Holy Trinity Center   
 

K of C Council 1610 Meeting  Wednesday, June 6th  
7:00 p.m. in the K of C Council Hall  
 

K of C Ladies Auxiliary Meeting  Wednesday, June 6th  

7:00 p.m. in the Holy Trinity Center 
 

Men’s Fellowship  second and fourth Saturdays  
of the month - June 9th and 23rd - from 7:00 a.m.  
to 8:30 a.m. in the St. John Rectory 
 
 

Vacation Bible School SHIPWRECKED 
9 AM - Noon  Monday - Friday, June 11th- 15th  

Holy Trinity Grounds 
 

Msgr. McNary 4th Degree Assembly Meeting   
Tuesday, June 12th  7:00 p.m. -  St. John Undercroft 

 

** June Dates to Remember **   

Adam McMonigle & Kaitlynn Stern 
Friday, June 8th - 4:30 p.m. - St. John Church 

** June Weddings at Holy Family Parish ** 

Mark Smith & Katherine Kovach 
Saturday, June 16th - 2:00 p.m. - St. John Church 

Marcus Propes & Mary King 
Saturday, June 23rd - 1:00 p.m. - St. John Church 

Kevin Sloneker & Amanda Bowles 
Saturday, June 23rd - 5:30 p.m. - Holy Trinity Church 

Congratulations Barb Luksic!  Students, parents, teachers, and staff honored first grade teacher Barb Luksic 

at the end-of-year school Mass Tuesday, May 22nd.   Mrs. Luksic is retiring after a 40 year teaching vocation - all 
at St. John XXIII.  During that time she has touched the lives of over 1,000 first, second and third grade students,  
         making sure they were educated, cared for and loved in her class-
         room.  Rainbow City may be closing its doors but Mrs. Luksic has 
         guaranteed a full spectrum of children’s minds that will (and have) 
         become intelligent, caring, service-minded people.   

Mrs. Luksic with her proclamation declaring Tuesday, 
May 22, 2018 as Barb Luksic Day in Middletown. 

 

Mrs. Luksic & the 2018 First Grade Citizens   
of Rainbow City 



    

by Dawn Pickerill / Principal 
 

TRADITIONAL VALUES.  EXCEPTIONAL EDUCATION. 
St. John XXIII represents 150 years of Catholic Education 
dedicated to encouraging and developing well-rounded, 
self-confident and compassionate children and young 
adults who lead successful, mindful, service-driven lives. 
Our school community is the foundation on which our 
core principles of faith and hard work bind us together 
as a family.  
 

If you are interested in a Catholic education that             
provides a challenging, structured and thoughtful learn-
ing environment led by highly qualified and experienced 
teachers, contact Principal Dawn Pickerill at 424-1196  
for a meeting and a tour of the school. 
 

DAY OF SERVICE 
On Tuesday, May 22nd our entire student body           
participated in a day of service.  The day consisted of a 
global community project, a local community project, 
and a school community project.  For the global project, 
the students made rosaries for the children living in an 
orphanage on Father Edie’s Fish Farm in Uganda.         
For the local project, the students made sack lunches 
for the homeless through the St. Vincent de Paul.        
For the school project, the students had a book          
exchange. Books were donated from home and from 
our library, and each of the children were able to take a 
“new” book home to be read over the summer. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

ST. JOHN XXIII 2017-18 AWARDS 
 

In addition to awards given for Achievement  
and Effort in each subject for students in  
grades 4 – 8, the following Special Awards  
and Scholarships were presented this year. 
 

JERRY HARKRADER MEMORIAL AWARD  
This award recognizes St. John XXIII students, who  
by their daily performance in the classroom and in 
athletic competition, exemplify the characteristics  
for which Jerry Harkrader was well-known: a deep 
love and faith in God, tremendous dedication to any 
task undertaken, a very positive attitude, proper  
respect for every human being, and a spirit of fair  
play and good sportsmanship.  This year’s recipients 
are Kate Clevenger and Bradie Shibley. 
 

GASTON / KOVACH MEMORIAL AWARD  
Chosen by faculty and established by the children of  
David A. Gaston, Sr. and Barbara A. Kovach-Gaston  
in their memory and the memory of their parents /
grandparents, Michael and Christine Kovach.   
This award is given to two 8th grade students who  
routinely display Christian attitude, conduct and  
values. This year’s recipients are Bradie Shibley and 
Kyndall Hensley. 
 

JOHN BRADY ROSSI MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP  
This scholarship is given in memory of John Brady  
Rossi.  This scholarship goes to the student who  
displays kindness with a consistent respect and  
sensitivity to others. This year’s recipient is  
Keeli LaCroix. 
 

BUILDERS’ CLUB MERIT AWARD in memory of  
HEIDI HOEHN This award is presented to students  
who have shown persistence in striving to improve 
all aspects of their social and academic careers at  
St. John XXIII School.  This year’s recipients are  
Maggie Kurtz, Therese Bell, Aubri Campbell, and 
Kaylee Pham 
 

JOHN “BUTCH” ROSSI SCHOLARSHIP – This scholar-
ship is given in memory of Butch Rossi, long time 
teacher, coach, athletic director and administrator  
at Fenwick High School.  It is presented to a student 
who best exemplifies the qualities that Mr. Rossi tried 
to instill in our youth.  Some of these include loyalty, 
dedication, respect, hard work and a love of Fenwick.  
This year’s recipient is Kate Hafer. 

Students making 
rosaries and sack 
lunches and  
participating in the  
book exchange on 
our day of service. 



Six Bishop Fenwick High School Graduates to Serve in the Armed Forces 
Valedictorian Jenna Adams has received a Military Appointment to the US Air Force  
Academy.  Salutatorian Joe Colley was accepted to the Air Force Academy, West Point  
AND the Naval Academy, and was offered a full ride  
ROTC scholarship  
to any college of  
his choice.  He has  
accepted the 
appointment to the  
US Naval Academy.   
John Gillen has  
accepted a Military  
Appointment to  
West Point Academy.  Julia LeFevers will be attending the University of Loyola, Chicago and Sam Harris will be 
attending the University of Dayton, both on full-ride ROTC scholarships.  Todd Joncarlo Comer is enlisting in 
 the US Marines with plans to become a Military Police Officer.  Congratulations to these outstanding students, 
some of whom are attending the 4:30 PM Mass.  Thank you for your selflessness and willingness to serve!  

Joe Colley, Jenna Adams & John Gillen  Julia LeFevers & Sam Harris  Todd Joncarlo Comer  

Holy Family Athletics Flag Football 
New this year!  With the low participation  
for tackle football we’d like to offer families  
a fun option.  We’d like to offer participation 
in a neighboring flag football league that is based in 
Liberty Township.  Our goal is to form teams entirely 
comprised of kids from St. John XXIII and Holy Family 
Parish.  Practices will be held at St. John XXIII and 
games will be Saturday’s in the Fall.  Register via the 
Holy Family Athletics link at holyfamilymiddletown. 
com.  No money is needed at this time.  Once we have  
identified enough players to form our own teams,  
additional instructions will be provided to register  
via the Lakota flag football program.  Questions?  
Email Evan Dobrozsi edobrozsi@stjohn23school.org.  

$25 Soccer Camp @ BFHS “Men of Courage” 
4-Day Camp Filled with Soccer, Fun,  
Positive Messages and Special Guests!  
Boys in Grades 1-6  June 11th - 14th 
Boys in Grades 7-8 June 18th - 21st  
Register at fenwickfalcons.org 

Nursery Volunteers Needed! 
Girls and boys, 5th grade and up, are  
needed to help us out in the Nursery!   
We don’t change diapers and we don’t  
do snacks - we just play with the kids  
while their moms and dads attend the 10:30 AM Mass 
across the parking lot in St. John Church.  There’s always 
an adult present and lots of little kids who need some  
big kids to play with.  Call the office 422-0602 if your son 
or daughter is looking for a great service opportunity!  

Going, Going, Gone! 
The brown hard-backed Peoples Mass Book, 
published in the 1980’s and very rarely used  
here at Holy Family anymore, will be removed 
from the churches this week and recycled. 
You’re welcome to take one home if you wish.   

The Aluminum Can Bin is Back at SJ23! 
The red bin for recycling aluminum cans is  
back at St. John XXIII.  Proceeds received from  
recycle cans are used to help cover the cost of uniforms 
and equipment for student athletes.  Thank you for  
recycling your cans and helping Holy Family Athletics!  

Stay In Touch With Your Catholic Faith!  
Sacred Heart Radio – 910 AM / 89.5 FM  

New Phone Number?   
Dropping Your Land Line? 
Please call the parish office 422-0602 so that  
we can update your information.  Thank you!  

mailto:edobrozsi@stjohn23school.org





